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SUBJECT: an ordinance amending the Mitigation Payment System (MPS) Program fee schedule and road project list.   

SUMMARY:  The updated MPS fee schedule outlined in Proposed Ordinance 2002-0440 lists residential fees applicable to King County development by geographic zone, and includes specific growth-related road improvement projects for unincorporated King County and for the cities of Covington, Issaquah, Newcastle and Redmond.  King County Code 14.75 sets forth the requirements for updating the MPS fee schedule and project list, and provides for the development of interlocal agreements with other jurisdictions.  The County currently has agreements for reciprocal collection of transportation impact fees with each of the cities listed above, which is why the MPS project list includes projects from these jurisdictions 

The changes to the MPS fee schedule outlined in Proposed Ordinance 2002-0440 will be necessary for implementation of the recently approved Motion 11515 authorizing an interlocal agreement with the City of Covington for reciprocal collection of transportation impact fees.  All of the changes related to the project list and residential fee schedule are the direct result of this recent agreement.  There are no changes to the project lists for the cities of Redmond, Issaquah or Newcastle.  

The proposed ordinance does not affect the Road Services Division’s 2002 adopted budget.  Furthermore, as seen on the attached fiscal note, the effect of the proposed legislation is not estimated to affect the future fiscal affairs of King County.  
BACKGROUND:  King County’s transportation impact fee system is referred to as its Mitigation Payment System (MPS) and is authorized through K.C.C. 14.75.  The purpose of the MPS program is to provide funding for transportation road improvements necessary to mitigate the traffic impacts of new development on the County’s roadway system.  The program is designed to establish standards that require new developments to pay a proportionate share of the cost of new transportation facilities needed to serve that development.  The interlocal agreements for reciprocal fee collection allow the county and the cities to collect fees for impacts on their respective transportation facilities caused from developments in other jurisdictions, and help to create a more regional approach to implementing the program.  
MPS fees for residential development are established pursuant to K.C.C. 14.75 and are calculated by a computer modeling system.   All other developments shall pay an MPS fee individually calculated by the department.  MPS projects shall be funded by a balance between MPS fees and other sources of public funds, not solely by MPS fees.  
Since its inception in 1991, the County has collected approximately $49 million in MPS fees to help fund high priority capacity road projects.  The MPS fee schedule was last updated in 1999 in response to the establishment of interlocal agreements for the reciprocal collection of impact fees with the cities of Issaquah and Redmond.  
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Motion 2002-0440 with Attachments
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